FINHAM   RESIDENTS   ASSOCIATION

www.finham.org.uk


Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on Monday 28 October 2013 
Present:
	Committee Members:
	Bob Fryer (Chairman), Kathy Boulton, Ann Bush, Anthony Dalton, Alan Elliott, Angela Fryer, Leroi McLawrence, Graham Reynolds, Joyce Reynolds, Colin Salt

	Councillors
	Cllr Tim Sawdon

	Police:
	PCSO Jon Steed

	Guests:
	John Archer


	Apologies:
	Cllr Gary Crookes 


1 Minutes

The Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

2 Matters Arising

There were no matters arising

3 Police Report

a) Crime Statistics

PCSO Jon Steed reported that total crime for the month was down 10% although for the year up 12.5%.


b) Burglaries

There have been 2 burglaries in Green Lane and others in the wider area.


c) Security

As the clocks have been put back an hour resulting in earlier darkness, PCSO Steed reminded residents to keep cars and houses secure and to ensure that garden tools and bicycles are kept in locked sheds/garages.

d) BP Garage

It was reported that human excrement was found in the vicinity of the BP Garage by a dog walker.  PCSO Steed raised concerns about lorries parking overnight on the forecourt and the drivers cooking food on an open burner.

4 Councillor’s Report

Alan Elliott asked Cllr Sawdon if he was aware of a new road which had been put through a field from Rowley Road and asked if this could be connected to the Gateway Project.  The Gateway planning application had been sent to Mr Pickles, Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government for his consideration.  His decision is awaited.

5 Correspondence

a) Play Area

Mr Richard Machin, Head Teacher Finham Primary School has stated that a Natural Play Area would be unsuitable for the children. Parents are preparing a petition requesting a play area with swings, roundabouts and areas for skateboards etc.

b) Finham Bus Service

Representatives from Centro will be attending the next FRA Committee Meeting to discuss the Finham bus service.  Residents concerns include the lack of an anti-clockwise route and the implications of the closure of the GPs Surgery in Maidavale Crescent.  The Friargate development at Junction 6 of the ring road will also mean changes to the current bus route.

6 Treasurers Report
£

Coventry Building Society
12,356.97
HSBC
511.21

Total (including Kings Hill Fund £1,399.21)
12,868.18

7 Rounds Report

Alan Elliott reported that sufficient signatures had been collected to request the Council or arrange a Referendum to change of status of Finham to Parish Council.  When all the petition sheets have been handed-in they will be given to Tim Sawdon to initiate the process.

8 Roads and Footpaths

a) Footpath – Green Lane

Graham Reynolds reported that although encroaching vegetation had been cut back the footpath at the bottom of Green Lane was still overgrown by grass, making the path very narrow.  Graham offered to take a photograph and send it to CCC.

9 Planning

A planning application has been made to build 800 houses on Green Belt land in Keresley.

10 Any Other Business

Bob Fryer reported that he had attended a very interesting meeting of the Coventry Society.  The meeting concerned the ring road which is 40 years old next year.  The Society meets on the second Tuesday of each month in the former shop at the Queen Victoria Road end of the City Arcade, opposite Argos.  Visitors are welcome.  Membership is £12 per year.
 
11 Date of Next Meeting

25 November 2013
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